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WSWS Officer and Committee Report
Summer Board meeting - Reno

August 2011
Office or Committee Name:  Public Relations Committee
Officer or Chairperson Name and Committee Members:  
Brad Hanson (outgoing chair), Deb Shatley (incoming chair), Brian Olson, Mark Ferrell, Bill Cobb, Rich Affeldt, Kelly Young, Brent Buetler, Cheryl Fiore, John Brock
Date of Preparation (include year):  July 18, 2011
Activities during the Year:  
1. Erin Taylor left the committee before the 2011 meeting due to a job change and Brad Hanson filled in during the transition.  Deb Shatley will be the chair for the 2012 and 2013 meetings.
2. During 2011 meeting, obtained CUE credits for California, Kansas, Oklahoma, Montana, Utah, Wyoming, Washington, CCA, Oregon, Arizona, Idaho, Nevada, New Mexico, SRM.
3. Following 2011 meeting, wrote a Post Meeting Press Release (attached) 

a. Sent via email to media contacts

b. Sent via email to the WSSA Public Relations committee as an FYI

c. Sent via email to supervisors of WSWS award winners

4. Sent a personal email to the supervisors of all the WSWS award winners notifying them of the person’s accomplishments.  Also provided a copy of the Press Release, the Society’s Newsletter, and links to more award information on the WSWS website.

5. Implemented an informal two-year term for the chair of this committee.  A volunteer will serve as chair for two meetings before rotating back into committee member status.

6. Updated committee roster with several new members.

7. Updated committee Operating Guide and submitted to Board contact (Past President DiTomasso)

8. Organized and condensed committee records and forwarded to incoming committee chairperson, Deb Shatley

Project chairs and chair-elects for the 2011 meeting:

N/A
Recommendations for Board Action:  
None
Budget Needs:  
None
Suggestions for the Future:  
1. Committee should evaluate the effectiveness of the new “two year informal chairperson rotation plan” and change or formalize as necessary.
2. Brad Hanson is leaving the committee in 2011 and Mark Ferrell plans to leave the committee in 2012 (retirement).  New members have been added to fill these vacancies.
Suggested Changes in Operating Guide:  
Minor editorial and operational changes to the operating guide were submitted to Past President Joe DiTomaso in June 2011

Name of Person Preparing This Report:  
Brad Hanson
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May 16, 2011
Western Society of Weed Science

64th Annual Conference

March 7-10, 2011

Doubletree Hotel City Center

Spokane, Washington

The 64th annual meeting of the Western Society of Weed Science (WSWS) was held in Spokane, WA at the Doubletree Hotel City Center on March 7-10, 2011.  The meeting, with 294 registered members and guests, featured 74 research posters and 103 scientific presentations.  Graduate and undergraduate students combined to present 22 posters and 18 oral papers during the meeting.  In addition to the regular program, three special symposia, “Ventenata dubia – an emerging threat to agriculture and wildlands?”, “Ecological effects of invasive plants”, and “Use of new technology by weed science educators” focused attention and discussion on these cross-cutting topics.

Each year, the WSWS presents several awards for outstanding contributions to the Society and to the discipline of weed science.  Dan Ball from Oregon State University and Roger Gast from Dow AgroSciences were named as WSWS Fellows, the highest award presented to members.   Kai Umeda was presented with the Presidential Award of Merit and A.G. Kawamura, former California Secretary of Agriculture was named as Honorary Member.  Monte Anderson from Bayer CropScience and Brad Hanson from the University of California, Davis were recognized as Outstanding Weed Scientists and the Professional Staff award was presented to Robert Higgins from the University of Nebraska.  

The WSWS recognizes the efforts of graduate and undergraduate students through scholarships and awards for outstanding poster and paper presentations.  Scholarships were awarded to Katie Conklin from North Dakota State University, Sandra Kesoju from the University of Idaho, and Tanya Skurski from Montana State University.  Student awards were presented to: Joseph Vassios, Ryan Edwards, and Cameron Douglas from Colorado State University; Nevin Lawrence and Jared Unverzagt from the University of Wyoming, Katie Conklin and Cassandra Setter from North Dakota State University; Connor Ferguson from Oklahoma State University; Bianca Martins from Oregon State University; and Clark Alder from Utah State University.  

At the conclusion of the Society’s business meeting, outgoing president Joe DiTomaso from the University of California, Davis passed the ceremonial hoe to the incoming president, Vanelle Peterson from Dow AgroSciences.  Pictures of award recipients, fellows, graduate student contest winners, and the WSWS board of directors can be viewed at the website: http://www.wsweedscience.org/Meeting/photos-2011.asp.

The 65th Annual Meeting of the Western Society of Weed Science will be held in Reno, Nevada at the recently remodeled Peppermill Resort on March 12-15, 2012.  Contact Phil Banks, WSWS Business Manager at 505-527-1888 or visit the WSWS website at: http://www.wsweedscience.org/ for more information.
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